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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador Juan Federico Jiménez Mayor, Permanent Representative of Peru to the Organization of American States (OAS). It started at 9:19 a.m.

The statutory quorum was established with representatives of the following states in attendance: Antigua and Barbuda, Argentina, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Guyana, Haiti, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Lucia, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Suriname, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.   
The audio recording of the meeting is available from the following link: 
http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2013/CP_OD_1951_12-18-2013.MP3


1. Adoption of the order of business 
The Permanent Council adopted the order of business, document CP/OD-1951/13 rev. 1, as submitted. 
Before proceeding to the items on the order of business, the Chair of the Permanent Council and Permanent Representative of Peru to the Organization of American States (OAS), Ambassador Juan Federico Jiménez Mayor, delivered his maiden speech, as he embarked on his assignment with the OAS. Several delegations then took the floor to warmly welcome him, expressing their support as he assumed his new duties.
2. Commemoration of International Human Rights Day
· Note sent on behalf of the delegations of Canada, Costa Rica, Jamaica, Mexico, United States, and Uruguay (CP/INF. 6834/13)
· The Permanent Council commemorated Human Rights Day, this ceremony opening with the statements by delegations that suggested that it be part of the order of business for this meeting. Other member state delegations as well as the Secretary General took the floor next. 
· The Permanent Council took note of all the statements.
3. Presentation by the President of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights, Judge Diego García-Sayán, on his tenure at the helm of the Court for the 2010-2013 period
· Request by the Secretariat of the Court: CP/INF. 6835/13 
· The President of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights, Judge Diego García-Sayán, gave the delegations an overview of his leadership of the Court for the 2010-2013 period. He noted, among other things, that he was handing over a stronger, modern Court that was adapted to better meet the needs of human rights defenders, of those who litigate before it, and of victims and their family members; a Court that served the purposes for which the OAS member states had established it through the American Convention on Human Rights; and a Court that had established case law that has raised human rights standards for many issues in the region and has promoted application of its jurisprudence in the states party, thereby enabling national courts to more speedily deal with human rights of citizens of the states party. It was also an exemplary court, having positioned itself as one of the most important international courts of the world.
· Following the presentation by the President of the Court, the delegations praised and thanked him for his leadership, giving him a long standing ovation.
· The Permanent Council took note of this presentation.
4. Report of the Chair of the Working Group of the Permanent Council on the Strategic Vision of the OAS: 
· Request by the Chair of the Working Group: CP/INF. 6830/13
· The Permanent Council heard the presentation of the document "Conclusions of the Review of the OAS Pillars and Administrative Reform," by Chair of the Working Group on Strategic Vision of the OAS and Permanent Representative of Mexico, Ambassador Emilio Rabasa. This was followed by comments from a number of delegations and the Secretary General.
· The Permanent Council decided that, with the first stage of task of the Working Group on Strategic Vision of the OAS now completed – that is, the review of the OAS pillars and the progress made on the business modernization, the Council should take note of the report presented by Ambassador Rabasa and request the member state delegations to forward the aforementioned report to their respective governments for analysis and comment, as per the Working Group Chair's recommendation.
· At the meeting, the delegation of Mexico submitted a hard copy of the report to the Permanent Representatives and to the Secretary General. Once the meeting was over, it was distributed as document CP/doc.4953/13.
5. Convocation of the Eighth Meeting of the REMJA Working Group on Cyber-Crime, pursuant to Resolution AG/RES. 2783 (XLIII-O/13) and the Conclusions and Recommendations of the Ninth Meeting of  Ministers of Justice or Other Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA-IX)
· Request and draft resolution submitted by the Permanent Mission of the United States: CP/doc.4952/13
· The Permanent Council heard the presentation made by the delegation of the United States following which, there being no objection, it adopted resolution CP/RES.  1021 (1951/13)
6. Recommendation of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs for the Permanent Council to approve the “Progress Indicators for Measuring Rights Under the Protocol of San Salvador (GT/PSS/doc.9/13) - Second Group of Rights –
· Report by the Chair of the CAJP and Draft Resolution CP/CAJP-3201/13
· The Permanent Council heard the presentation by the Chair of the CAJP and Permanent Representative of Panama to the OAS, Ambassador Arturo Vallarino, following which, there being no objection, it adopted resolution CP/RES.  1022 (1951/13)
7. Presentation by Dr. Jon Andrus, Deputy Director of the Pan American Health Organization (PAHO) on recent developments with the PAHO Revolving Fund for vaccine procurement
· Request from the Director of PAHO: CP/doc.4951/13
· The Permanent Council heard Dr. Jon Andrus' presentation on recent developments with the PAHO Revolving Fund for vaccine procurement. The presentation can be accessed from the following link: Link
· Several delegations then expressed their views on the subject.
· Next, Dr. Andrus thanked the delegations for their comments and announced that as a result, he would be requesting an opporutnity to return to the Permanent Council in order to continue the follow up on this issue.
· The Permanent Council took note of Dr. Andrus' presentation and of the member states' comments.
8. CAAP Report on repayment of the loan from the Capital Fund for OAS Scholarships for 2013
· The Permanent Council heard the presentation by Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) and Permanent Representative of Canada to the OAS, Ambassador Allan Culham, of the Report contained in document CP/CAAP-3278/13
· Having heard the presentation by the Chair of the CAAP, the Council decided to take note thereof and recorded in the minutes that the payment of the loan from the OAS Capital Fund for Scholarships for 2013 was made by the Secretariat on November 13, 2013.  
9. Work Plan of the Office of the Inspector General for 2014 and 2015
· Request by the Secretary General: CP/doc.4950/13
· The Council heard a brief presentation by the Inspector General, Mr. Martín Gouzden, regarding the documents “Work Plan for Fiscal Years 2014 and 2015 for the Office of the Inspector General” (Link) and “Methodology for Risk Assessment for the Office of the Inspector General” (Link).
· After listening to the statements by the delegations and by the Secretary General, the Council decided:
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To take note of both documents.
· To refer them to the CAAP and the Permanent Council for the states to study and consider them.   The matter will be included on the Permanent Council agenda as soon as the states consider it to be convenient.
10. Other business
· Several delegations and the Secretary General commented on the December 15, 2013 election in Chile, in which Michelle Bachelet was democratically elected as President of that South American nation for the 2014-2017 term.
· Several delegations and the representative of France – the Permanent Observer to the OAS – spoke about the appointment, on December 12, 2013, of Mr. Dany Laferrière, a Haitian-Canadian, as a member of the Academie Française (French Language Academy).
· The Secretary General said farewell to and thanked Mr. Gerald Anderson, Secretary for Administration and Finance, for his work and his contributions to the General Secretariat during the tenure. Several delegations reiterated the Secretary General's appreciation, wishing Mr. Anderson well as he moved on to his next professional endeavors and in his personal life.
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 1:20 p.m.  
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� .	The statements and comments are contained in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA. 1951/13.
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